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NGCOA Mid-Atlantic Board Conference Call

2:00 pm, Thursday, March 28, 2019
Mike Fentress, Glen Byrnes, Joe Hills, Mike Bennett, Keith Miller, Mike Hatch, Jonathan Ireland, John Anderes, David Norman, Tyler Eastham
Minutes
I. Call to order: 2:04 PM

II. Antitrust Statement - NGCOA Mid-Atlantic is a not-for-profit organization. The Association is not organized to and may not play any role in the competitive decisions of its members or their employees, nor in any way restrict competition among members or potential members.  NGCOA MA clearly and unequivocally supports the policy of competition served by antitrust laws.

III. Treasurer’s Report

a. Glen Byrnes reviewed the budget.

b. Dues billing changed to yearly billing for all members, affecting budget numbers for this year in relation to dues revenue.
c. Tracking slightly ahead of budget YTD. We lost EZ Links as a Diamond Partner, which affected the budget.

d. Revenues and Expenses for the Annual Meeting are projected to be higher because of location (Woodmont CC) 

IV. Partner Update

a. Renewed 17 partners with 9 to go

b. Lost 2 partners – EZ Links, George Golf Design

c. 1 new partner so far – Korean Business Journal

V. Government Relations Update

a. National Golf Day – May 1st. Anticipating high participation from around the country. Community service is April 30th and the project is focusing on the areas around the monuments.

b. Virginia Legislative Session

i. VGCSA hired a lobbyist from Hunton Kurth Andrews – Rob Bohannon is the lobbyist and took VGCSA board to the capitol for visits with senators and congressmen.

c. Virginia Golf Day – Idea is for governor to sign the proclamation at a public event, perhaps at the LPGA tournament at Kingsmill.
d. Current Issues

i. Minimum Wage – Maryland will be bumped to $11 per hour next year with .75 raise per year through 2025, when it will be $15. 
ii. Property Taxes – Delegate Moon sponsored bill does not have legs at the moment.
iii. Chlorpyrifos – Virginia struck down the bill on the floor, Maryland is still posed to vote on banning the chemical.
VI. Event Recaps

a. NGCOA Conference & GIS – David Norman and Tyler Eastham attended, noting it was a good show. Education was good and the honoree David Feherty did a great job at awards dinner. Moving to the same week as PGA Show in 2020.
i. Chapter Affiliates Meeting Notes

1. NGCOA Insurance Program Announced

2. Looking to develop a national 401K program

3. Admin/Govt Relations – National website overhaul, government relations agenda, H2B visa, membership target is mid-size multi-course ownership groups. 

4. Yamaha sales promotion brought 384 members in 2018.

5. Looking to redo the compensation and benefits study and KKW, and a benchmarking company is negotiating with NGCOA to help with the study.

b. Mid-Atlantic Golf Council Meeting Highlights
i. VSGA – Matt Smiley is new Executive Director. Handicap numbers declined slightly in 2018. New handicap service available to get handicap directly through the website. GHIN update coming soon. They are looking to become 501 (c) (3).

1. Mike Hatch expressed concern with how VSGA is soliciting and marketing to public golf courses on top of their strategy to collect member’s data. Concerned about being told by his state golf association as to what he can charge and when he can charge it.

ii. VGCSA budgeted the lobbyist and part of the funding will be Rounds 4 Research, asking each club to donate ONE foursome to be auctioned. VGCSA would use these funds to supplement lobbyist fees.
1. VT Research Classic & Field Day on May 20th at Independence GC
iii. MAAGCS is leader in the First Green program, where 5th graders do field trips to the golf course with superintendents manning stations teaching STEM education.
iv. ESAGCS – new admin contact is Danielle Halley
VII. 2019 Annual Meeting
a. Woodmont Country Club will host and proposed dates are 9/24 - 9/25 for VIP Reception, Annual Meeting and Golf

VIII. Membership Update

a. Renewals
b. Conversion to Calendar-Year and Dues Splits – Significant change

i. Applied fractional billings because of different anniversary dates. Prorates will reset the renewal date to March 1 going forward.

1. National wants to take 100% of dues split instead of prorated amounts. David Norman and Mike Bennett are working to get this resolved. Mike Hatch is willing to help.

c. Membership Drive

IX. Update from National

a. Comp and Benefits study is in the works

b. Two-year membership marketing plan coming soon
c. Insurance services are up and running
d. GBC moving to Orlando in January in tandem with PGA Merchandise Show

e. Awards Nominations deadlines will move up because of new date for GBC. Should not affect us because we do our early enough.

f. Other topic discussed were H2B surveys, minimum wage

X. Old & New Business

a. Open Board Slots

i. David Norman & Mike Bennett have had conversations with Steve Clark of Raspberry Golf Management. Steve was on our original board -- needs to make sure if he can make it work with other commitments.
ii. Anne-Gail Jennings might be a candidate

iii. Maryland boards members to consider a candidate
b. We need to make formal “asks” soon and think about who to ask.

c. We can fill up to three board spots.

d. Strategic planning meeting for the summer

i. What is the vision for future and how can we best serve members?
ii. Possibly a 5-year plan and how should we use the funds we accumulate?

iii. Early June? David Norman will poll everyone on dates.

XI. Adjourn – 2:57 PM
